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Outline Minutes of EPSIG Executive Committee Meeting on 10 December 2024 via MS Teams

Present: 
Riadh Abed (RA), Chair
Tom Carpenter
David Geaney
Adam Hunt
Muzaffer Kaser
Elena Titova-Chaudhry
Paul St John-Smith (PSJS), Newsletter Editor
Annie Swanepoel (AS), Finance Officer

Apologies:

Reem Abed
Agnes Ayton
Nikhil Chaudhary
Derek Tracy

1. RA welcomed those present and provided an update on the state of the SIG. He provided brief feedback from the SIG chair meeting that took place at the college on 15 where all the SIG chairs met with college officers and the Registrar. We were provided with an update by the college staff on various organisational issues within the college. The college provides a range of resources in relation to SIG.
In addition, RA informed the meeting that EPSIG has submitted around 6 proposals for evolutionary symposia for the forthcoming college Congress 2025. 
Also, RA informed the meeting that Geoff Lawrence-Smith has decided to step down from membership of the EC committee due to work commitments but remains a strong supporter of EPSIG’s mission and is willing to take part in future EPSIG projects as required. RA wishes to offer Geoff his thanks on behalf of the EC for his work in support of EPSIG and for his continued support.
2. AS gave a brief update on EPSIG finances. She explained that our recent symposium made a small surplus and that we have a nominal total surplus of around £17K. However, since the change of the rules, the control of the surplus for all SIGs has devolved to the college and is no longer under individual SIG control.
3. Tom Carpenter gave a brief update on the progress of the planning for the Trainee event planned at the college for 14 March 2025. With the new college rules that all events must be cost neutral or make a surplus it was decided that we order refreshments only (tea and coffee) and each delegate to be responsible for their own lunch in order to minimise cost per ticket. RA to enquire with the college as to the price of the ticket that would cover this. Also, speakers/chairs will have to pay for attending. We will try to keep the cost below £20 as far as possible.
4. Impact Funding (Cambridge University). As Nikhil Chaudhary was not present this item was deferred.
5. AS reported that the new round of the Charles Darwin Essay Prize will be advertised around 6 months before the date of the next symposium. We are seeking volunteer judges for this round of applications. David Geaney has volunteered, so we need 2 more. Please contact AS if you are interested.
6. PSJS gave a brief account of his plan for the next newsletter due to be released early in the New Year. There were a number of evolutionary events that will promoted in that issue.
7. Feedback from the 6th EPSIG Symposium and forward planning for the 7th . The excellent feedback from the recent 6th symposium was noted but unfortunately there were only 4 forms completed by the audience. Nevertheless, the forms rated the event very highly (average score was above 9/10). The 7th symposium is planned to be virtual and will take place on 21 November 2025. We discussed a range of possible speakers and RA requested that suggestions for speakers should be emailed to him to collate. We plan to finalise the line-up around March 2025.
8. RA gave a brief outline of the planned EP conference at the RSM which Derek Tracy is leading. We have now confirmation from the majority of speakers. This is planned to be F2F at the RSM on 9 June 2025. 
9. Adam Hunt gave a brief update on the state of the EPSIG YouTube channel. It seems that following a spike of interest end of 2022 there has been a low rate of viewings and the income from it is under £10 a month. The accumulated income is around £600 and this is planned to be transferred to the newly established EP Charity Foundation.
10. Adam Hunt also informed the meeting on the newly established EP Charity Foundation that aims at supporting education and research on the importance of evolutionary science to mental health. The Charity will seek donations to support its work.
11. RA and AS informed the meeting of the half a dozen or so proposals for evolutionary symposia submitted to the College Congress 2025. We are awaiting the college’s response on these.
12. Muzaffer Kaser informed the meeting on recent RCPsych links with the Turkish Psychiatric Association. He suggested that this can form the basis for EPSIG to form links with the Turkish EP group starting with a virtual meeting between the officers of both (to include representation from the Irish EPSIG) and proceeding to hold a joint one-day EP conference in Istanbul, perhaps in 2026.
13. RA informed the meeting of the forthcoming WPA conference in Prague in Oct 2025 and requested that ideas for EP symposia proposals be sent to him in order to coordinate submissions.
14. AOB: Next EC meeting will be on Tuesday 4 March 2025 via MS Teams.













image1.png




image2.jpg
ROYAL COLLEGE OF
PSYCHIATRISTS




